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Dear Principal Lai,
Project WeCan

{ MR Eh L S

WeCan Scholarship Scheme 2020/21

We are pleased to inform you that the Project WeCan Committee has approved
a_full scholarship of HK$25.000 to Ms Leung Nga Yi for four years for her
undergraduate study at The Hong Kong University of Science and Technology.

Thank you for your nomination for the 2020/21 WeCan Scholarship Scheme. ﬁ
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Dear all,

I have already been in Hungary for a month. I have
learnt that it is totally different from Hong Kong. 1
just want to say the air is so fresh that [ want to take off
my mask, but I don’t have that much courage. This is
the first time that I have left my family and taken care
of myself.

When I arrived, I had to spend 7 days of quarantine in a
hotel.  After this, I met my host family and arrived at
my new home. My host family is so kind and the
house is so big! When [ saw my own room, I was
shocked by its size - it is as big as the living room of
my home in Hong Kong. There is a sofa, a television
and a small side table. I really love it! In addition, my
host family cooks a lot of delicious Hungarian dishes
for me, for example, apple soup. Food is one of the
reasons why [ chose Hungary as my exchange
destination.  Besides apple soup, I have also tried
cheese and meat rice and various pastas. The cheese
and meat rice is definitely one of my favourite dishes
in Hungary.
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I now want to talk about my host school. When I
entered the classroom on the first day, my
classmates were so excited. They all came up to
me and said “Hi”. I believe this situation will
happen in Hong Kong, too. They asked me a lot of
questions, but I was shy and quiet. Although the
students were very friendly, I still could not adapt to
this situation, so we didn’t talk much in the first two
weeks. In the third week, I tried to communicate
with them and we talked much more. Since the
lessons are conducted in Hungarian, my classmates
translated for me. I would say that this is not a bad
new beginning at all.

One noticeable difference between Hong Kong and
Hungarian teenagers is that they can talk with people
who are older than them quite freely. They don’t
feel stressed, even when they are facing their
teachers. In Asian culture, we must talk to older
people politely. I think it is good because it will
make the relationship between teachers and students
closer.  Also, the school rules are not strict and
students have greater freedom. For instance, they
can play music in the break time between lessons.
That’s why they love the school (maybe), and I love
it too.

To sum up, everything is going well and I love the
lifestyle here. I will tell you more about my
experiences in Hungary next time.

Yours,

Frank
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To my fellow schoolmates,

I hope you guys are all doing well!

My name is Cora and I am entering the final year of
my university life.

A lot of things happened last year. I completed my
internship at Dell EMC as a finance analyst in their
I had a taste of
being an auditor in the business world.  This

Global Revenue Assurance team.

experience has opened my eyes to the world of work
and I have picked up a lot of useful skills in the
workplace, such as information technology skills,
along with numeracy and self-management skills.
I am pretty sure these will nourish my career path.

Thinking back to when I started searching for an
internship position, I encountered a lot of difficulties
in the process. I was so frustrated and was on the
verge of an emotional meltdown, but fortunately, the
professors in UCC have given me a lot of guidance
and support. They offered a lot of tips and
suggestions in writing job applications and I am
very grateful for that.

Moreover, I was able to map out my career path
through this job experience, which I consider one of
the greatest accomplishments that I had last year. 1
feel positive and optimistic about my future working
in the commercial sector. With that in mind, I would
like to give my heartfelt thanks to my alma mater,
LKYMS, for once again providing me with the
opportunity to study in Ireland and to realize my
dream.

Currently, I am waiting for the school year to start. I
am so looking forward to it and I hope you guys will
enjoy the new academic year too!

Best regards,

Cora

My name is Tracy. I began my tertiary education in
Ireland last year and it has had a great impact on my
life since then.

I can still remember the time when I boarded the
plane to Dublin. I was on an emotional roller coaster
ride. On the one hand, I felt scared because it was
the first time that I had travelled without my family
and stayed in a foreign country for an extensive
period of time. On the other hand, I was excited,
because it marked a new chapter of my life. I could
experience different things that I dared not dream of
before this study trip. Now, after spending a year in
Ireland, T am not afraid anymore. In fact, I have

become more independent.

My first year in Dundalk Institute of Technology was
full of colourful memories. To begin with, I lived in
a dormitory and my roommates were from different
countries. Sometimes we cooked together and shared
our dishes. It was joyful for me to learn about
different cultures through my taste buds. Also, we
would go to the gym or the cinema together for
relaxation. My social circle has expanded
dramatically.

Then, I had many opportunities to experience some
Irish traditions, such as traditional Irish dancing. 1
learnt how to dance the Irish stepdance from the
senior members of the school’s dance club.
Although it took me quite a while to familiarise
myself with the footwork, I was glad that I joined the
club, as I gained a deeper understanding of the
nation.

It was a really fun and meaningful year and I cannot
wait for the new school year to begin in September.
Let us all work hard and enjoy our school life!
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